



Village of Nelsonville Board of TrusteesPRIVATE 


December 17, 2018
MINUTES  

Meeting – 7:30 opened…..  all trustees present…..
1. Pledge to the Flag


2.
Approval of Vouchers – motion  - DM – 2nd AP

3
Approval of Minutes – MB – AP 2nd….

4.
Correspondence –
 A) Concerning our Health – Putnam County Newsletter – Mindy highlights the health department newsletter…..

B) Invitation to Treatment Court Graduation – copy attached
 - Mayor O’Neill would like to attend with Mindy ……   will confirm if attending…..                            
 C)DOT – sign upgrades on Route 84 – official letter about signage on route 84 – everyone in consensus that this is silly…….doesn’t make much sense to spend the money to do this… official notification……
D)  Beth Mckinney – PCSO – roads have to be marked entering and leaving the village must be marked about Snow parking policy -  Fishkill Road and Peekskill Road and 301 – entering and leaving the Village must be signed accordingly…..  then the PCSO will enforce the overnight parking rule……

5.         Reports -     

Mindy – Phone Service – good news – Clerk reports that our contract with Magna 5 (old phone company) was Month to month so we are out of the contract…..  no ties…..
               Resolution for Church….  Need more info – will explain……. Mindy explained that in order to pass a resolution we need more information highlighting the churchs’  history…..190th Anniversary – (early childhood programs, food pantry, etc…)
             Mayor O’Neill -    Dave Moroney -  Toilets – being replaced -  basement has been poured…….    Windows being replaced……  

Board thanks David Moroney for his work on the building upgrades thus far..

Board thanks Michael Bowman for his trail work to date……

Conservation easement – 4 acre parcel – OSI…..Trustee Bowman updates that we have the revised conservation easement and that we need to pass that to Bob Lusardi…….

Would like this added to the agenda for January……

Mayor O’Neill -   Trees and storms -  Division St. Central Hudson sending crew out to address the situation……..  Mayor O’Neill reports that they have been extremely responsive 

Tom Robertson – citizen of Nelsonville  makes a case for auditing our books by a professional…..  this is not required by Law…if you are under 500,000/year budget…….  Already contacted two auditors that are extremely expensive…….

Tom volunteered to seek out some private accountants who may be able to do the audits at a more reasonable rate……   Mayor O’Neill will assist in this search….

Tom did the previous two audits himself and there are no major red flags…..  just for the sake of prudence we should have the audit…..

On behalf of the Board, Tom Robertson was thanked for his help in this matter.

Mayor O’Neill -  Cell Tower -  His only information about settlement discussions was what he has read in the newspapers…….

He was asked to attend a hearing at Federal Court in White Plains which he did.  He was told that the response from Philipstown was not forthcoming and that settlement discussions had broken down.
Bill contacted Richard Shea and Shea would like to go to court – no settlement discussions.

Now we have an extensive discovery document to deal with that we have to respond to….  Mayor O’Neill asked for more time (6 months) but the lawyers said forget it -  we need to respond within a two month period.    Bill offered to go before the court and be deposed, but lawyers feel this is not an option.

Mayor O’Neill states that it seems Philipstown was engaged in settlement discussions including Nelsonville  without our knowledge.  

M.O. states that he met with the PCSO Langley and IT people who want an emergency communication tower in the Village ( at the former Nelsonville firehouse)…  there is an issue with emergency communications in the Village.  This location is not an option.  The former firehouse will not support the tower.  MO states that if the tower goes up at the Town Highway Garage that Homeland will put up a whip antenna for emergency services uses at the top of the tower.   

Mayor O’Neill was asked to contact Shea why he would not continue to negotiate -  and to contact OSI -  he contacted both -  OSI would not object to the Tower if it did not impede on their land…..

Shea will not engage in settlement discussions…..

MO has confidence that if we go to court we will win based on the facts with Homeland….

Michael Bowman – would like to get feedback from the Community about the cellphone tower sight before engaging in any further discussions……  he has been contacted by the community in opposition to the tower at the Highway Garage….. Mayor Oneill has also been contacted by the community about this site……
Mike Bowman wants to avoid another meeting where the public wants to attack the Board about it.

Trustee Potts says that if we face fiscal ruin because of this then we need to come to some sort of settlement solution…..

Trustee Caccamise says the Town is in a terrible position.  Mayor Oneill says he will have a view of the tower if at the Highway Garage but not the “other one”.

MO states that a tower at Vineyard site would not suffice to help the Village or the Emergency services situation.

Trustee Potts recalls that the Butterfield Antenna should suffice because that was the reason for the new tower requests in the first place.

MO also states there were repeated attempts to contact the cemetery association (Doug Logan) about this.  

MO also states that they (he and Francis) collected all of the information necessary to put the cemetery on this historic register because it was the right thing to do…..

Nelsonville had Cell Tower zoning in place thanks to Bob Lusardi early on……

The Zoning board did not vote that the Tower would be brought to a level of insignificance so the board voted against it.

MO had BOB Lusardi and his team had done research and found that the Beacon resolution to 5G was the best and we will adopt similar law regarding 5G.
           8.  Open to the floor – Liz Armstrong -  question regarding that the AT&T suit not covered by our insurance…..  
MO – said that the AT&T suit wasn’t looking for money so it isn’t covered – we have to pay to defend that.  

The Homeland suit seeking financial compensation (escrow money returned and reversal of decision)  so that is covered by our insurers lawyer….

MO spoke with Todd Steckler about the case about three months ago and he still feels that the Village is in good shape to defend itself against Homelands case.

MO states that with regard to the Secor property -  Mayor O’Neill has asked that we refrain from further action to OSI until we know where we stand with the cell phone case.

Add the Conservation Easment to the January agenda. 

MO states that we need to see that our other ideas regarding the 4 acre parcel would fit within the OSI plan.

MO states that the Audobon society is interested in the 4 acre parcel for some recreational use as well.

Barbara Scucimarras party someone commented about the Putnam County east-west relations were better -  MO says that we have Tom Robertson to Thank for that.
Also MO comments about the graffiti case not people from Nelsonville.

Tom Robertson comments that the 4 acre parcel should stay under Nelsonville NOT OSI…

Tom would like the State to take over the 4 acres…. Not OSI….  If we give it to OSI we lose ownership and control.  

MO understands that there are community members which want that taken off the table for anything other than parkland.

MB understands that Village ownership is rare and the easement is written and massaged so it protects the villages right to build anything non commercial on that property.

MO says OSI needs to catalog what they will and will not permit on our property…

MO comments that they wanted us to pay half of the survey costs -  they can better afford it then we can…

Tom Robertson still wants to bring the State in but MO doesn’t think the State has done a good job with the Breakneck property.  They said Philipstown needs to get used to “sharing it with other people”…..  The State is unresponsive to the request of Philipstown for help with Breakneck.  

MO comments about Park Police not being able to patrol the Nelsonville woods.

MB comments about we owe OSI a tremendous thanks for saving our 112-acre parcel from over development.  There would have been thousands of people living here if it wasn’t for that property that Lonestar donated and OSI managed.

Wires on Fishkill Rd – Verizon has been contacted they are not concerned because the wires are not live.

Adjourned at  8:33pm.

Respectfully submitted by Mindy Jesek  -  Village Clerk

